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SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE      

TOYOTA T-TEN PROGRAM ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

PROGRAM: Toyota T-TEN                                DATE:  September 18, 2013 

PLACE:  Showroom                                             TIME:  11:00 a.m. 

 

  

Present: Matt Spitzer                         Shoreline Community College 

                       Tom Maggerise  Heartland Toyota 

                        John Haedt   Toyota of Kirkland 

                        Randy Jager   Foothills Toyota      

  Dave Scott   Michael’s Toyota 

  Russ McDuffie  Michael’s Toyota 

  Bob Gardner   Rodland Toyota 

  Mike Harrington  Rodland Toyota 

  Steve Gray   Heartland Toyota 

  Michael O’Brien  Toyota of Kirkland 

  Paul Lee   Renton Toyota 

  Corky Morrow  Titus-Will 

  Terry McCoy   Burien Toyota 

  Kevin Nelson   Magic Toyota 

  Bobby Curtis   Toyota of Tacoma 

  Adam Powell   Toyota of Kirkland 

  Brian Coward   Michael’s Toyota   

    

 

Enrollment 

18 students for Fall 2013: 6 will complete during Winter Co-op and then 12 students will return for 

Engine Control in Spring 2014. No new students will be needed until Fall 2014 

 

 

Toyota T-TEN Certification Update – Matt Spitzer 

The Toyota assessment team visited in July and presented their findings to VP Jansen and Dean Hoyne. 

The Program requirements were presented. Toyota asked for a decision as to whether Shoreline would 

meet the new standards and requirements.  Shoreline requested 90 days to review the requirements. It has 

been approximately 60 days since that time. Once Shoreline agrees to meet the new requirements, then a 

timeline would be put together and a plan on how to meet those requirements.  Randy Jager asked who at 

Shoreline should be making that decision. Kevin Nelson asked why that decision has not been made and 

Michael Obrien asked who he needed to call. Michael Obrien left the meeting to call interim President 

Daryl Campbell. He did not return to the meeting. 
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Approval of Previous Minutes 

A motion was made to approve the minutes from April 23, 2013 by Russ McDuffie and a second was 

made by Kevin Nelson, minutes were approved with unanimous vote. 

 

 

There was no more new business. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 


